
NEWSLETTER

It has been another busy week at school and the excitement is continuing today as
I am just about to board the coach to Brooklands Museum with Year 2!

I want to start the newsletter with mentioning last Friday. 

Firstly, well done to all of the children who took part in the girls’ football event! It
was a soaring success and our thanks go to Miss Baird and Mr Funnell for
preparing and leading the day. In addition, the sports captains excelled throughout
as they also helped. Miss Baird described them as, “kind, caring and
encouraging!”

Secondly, the Reception children sang their hearts out at their Mother's Day
celebration last Friday afternoon. It was great to see so many parents and carers
attending and I hope that kickstarted a celebratory weekend for you all. Thank you
to the Reception team for organising such a lovely event! 

We had a similar turnout for our Year 5 assembly on Thursday. The children used
the opportunity to retell their time at Sayer’s Croft and we found out what the
children who remained at school got up to! From disco dancing to den building,
the children relived their residential with humour, chanting and acting. The
children who remained at school reminded us of the activities they enjoyed such
as a drama workshop with James Merry, a clay portrait session at the Lightbox
Museum, tennis at Woking Tennis Club and much more! Thank you and well done
to all of Year 5; the assembly was superb!

I look forward to seeing lots of you tomorrow at our Ground Force Morning! If
possible, please bring your own tools but we will also have some available.
Tea/coffee and refreshments will be provided and any support between 9.30am
and midday will be hugely appreciated! 

Lastly, I want to wish the children representing the school at Dance Live the best
of luck for tonight. I want to commend their relentless dedication and commitment
shown over the last few months and know they will be making lifelong memories
when they take the stage! Thank you to Miss Grahamslaw for leading and
inspiring the children to get to where they are and I wish her, the children and
everyone involved a wonderful evening!

Enjoy the weekend!

Deputy Headteacher
David Gunning

Deputy Head’s Lines
I M P O R T A N T  N O T I C E S  A N D
T E R M  D A T E S

Please ensure you have the term
dates in your diary. The school will
not be able to authorise any term
time holidays, so please ensure you
book within holiday periods.

CLUBS NOTICES
Due to parents evenings next week,
any teacher led after school clubs will
be cancelled on the following. dates;

Wednesday 19th March
Thursday 21st March 

PARENTS EVENING
APPOINTMENTS 
Parents evening appointments are
now available to book on Arbor until
18th March.

B e  t h e  b e s t  w e  c a n  b e

1 5 t h  M A R C H  2 0 2 4

Monday 15th April
Back to school - start of the summer term 

Thursday 28th March
End of term (1:15pm finish)  



Y E A R  4
N O  R E M I N D E R S

Y E A R  3
3 B  A R E  S W I M M I N G  N E X T  W E E K .  R E M E M B E R  Y O U R  S W I M M I N G  K I T  A N D  A N  E X T R A  S N A C K !

Y E A R  1

N O  R E M I N D E R S

Weekly Reminders...
8 . 3 0  G A T E S  O P E N  ( P L E A S E  D O  N O T  D R O P  C H I L D R E N  O F F  A N Y  E A R L I E R )
8 . 4 0  C H I L D R E N  S H O U L D  B E  I N  C L A S S  F O R  R E G I S T R A T I O N
1 5 . 1 5  G A T E S  O P E N
1 5 . 2 0  S C H O O L  F I N I S H E S
1 5 . 3 0  G A T E S  A R E  L O C K E D

P L E A S E  C A N  W E  R E M I N D  Y O U  O F  H E  I M P O R T A N C E  O F  W A L K I N G  T H R O U G H  T H E  C A R  P A R K  S A F E L Y .   P A R E N T ' S  W H O  H A V E  C O L L E C T E D
C H I L D R E N  F R O M  C L U B S / W I S E  O W L  A R E  S T I L L  W A L K I N G  W H E R E  T H E  B A R R I E R  I S  A N D  T H I S  I S  O F T E N  W I T H  T H E I R  C H I L D R E N  N E X T  T O
T H E M .  T H E R E  H A V E  B E E N  A  F E W  I N S T A N C E S  N O W  W H E R E  C H I L D R E N  A N D  P A R E N T S  W A L K  R I G H T  I N  F R O N T  O F  C A R S  A S  T H E Y  A R E
D R I V I N G  A R O U N D  T H E  C A R  P A R K .  

P L E A S E  C A N  W E  R E M I N D  A L L  P A R E N T S  T O  M A K E  S U R E  C H I L D R E N  H A V E  A  C O A T ,  G L O V E S  A N D  H A T  W I T H  T H E M  I N  S C H O O L  E V E R Y  D A Y

Y E A R  6
N O  R E M I N D E R S

Y E A R  5
5 J  H A V E  T H E I R  N E X T  U N I T  O F  S W I M M I N G  L E S S O N S  N E X T  W E E K  S T A R T I N G  O N  M O N D A Y  T H E  1 8 T H
M A R C H  -  2 1 S T  M A R C H .  P L E A S E  E N S U R E  Y O U R  C H I L D  A R R I V E S  A T  S C H O O L  W I T H  T H E I R  F U L L
S W I M M I N G  K I T ,  T H E Y  W I L L  B E  D O I N G  W A T E R  S A F E T Y  O N  T H E  1 9 / 3  S O  P L E A S E  C O U L D  T H E Y  C O M E
I N  W I T H  L O N G  L E G G E D  A N D  S L E E V E D  P J S  T H E Y  A R E  H A P P Y  T O  W E A R  I N  T H E  W A T E R .

R E C E P T I O N
W E  A R E  I N  N E E D  O F  S O M E  S P A R E  S O C K S  A N D  G I R L S  U N D E R W E A R .  I F  Y O U  H A V E  A N Y  ( I N  G O O D  C O N D I T I O N )  T H A T
Y O U  W O U L D  B E  W I L L I N G  T O  D O N A T E ,  P L E A S E  G I V E  T H E M  T O  O N E  O F  T H E  R E C E P T I O N  T E A C H E R S .  W E  A R E  A L S O
L O O K I N G  F O R  B U T T O N S ,  F E A T H E R S ,  S T I C K E R S  A N D  P I P E  C L E A N E R S  T O  R E S T O C K  O U R  C R E A T I V E  Z O N E

Just to remind parents/carers that if they take their children out of school without authority for 5 or more days
(which do not have to be consecutive), they will be liable to receive a penalty notice. Currently the amount
payable under a penalty notice is £60.00 per parent/carer per child if paid within 21 days.Thereafter the
amount increases to £120.00 if paid between 21 and 28 days. If the penalty notice remains unpaid after 28
days, the Local Authority will consider a prosecution in the Magistrates Court. 
 
Please note that penalty notices are issued per parent/carer per child so a family of two parents and two
children will receive 4 penalty notices. Surrey County Council is not responsible for authorising pupil absence
and therefore cannot withdraw any Penalty Notice requests without the written permission of the Headteacher.

Y E A R  2

N O  R E M I N D E R S

Penalty Notice Reminder



Class Assemblies... 

Thursday Class/Year Group Assemblies (9:00-9:30)

Parents/carers are invited to attend their child/ren Class/Year Group Assemblies.
ALL up and coming dates are highlighted below. 

Please note Reception have THREE performances a year, dates will be confirmed in due course.

  Thursday 

  

  Class/Year Group

  

  Thursday 

  

  Class/Year Group

  

  Year 1

  

  Year 2

  

  09.11.23    Year 1    18.01.24    Bats  

  29.02.24    Otters  
  02.05.24

  

  Rabbits

  

  07.03.24   Owls
  06.06.24

  

  Badgers

  

  21.03.24

  

  Foxes

  

  No Year Group assembly

  

  Year 3

  

  Year 4

  

  23.11.23    3B  
  30.11.23

  

  4HD

  

  13.12.23    3G    25.01.24    4C  

  28.03.24

  

  3H

  
  08.02.24    4E  

  27.06.24

  

  Year 3

  
 25.04.24

  Year 4

  

  Year 5

  

  Year 6

  

  14.03.24   Year 5   07.12.23    6H  

  09.05.24

  

  5C

  

  New date TBA

  

  6P

  

  23.05.24

  

  5J

  

  20.06.24

  

  6DF

  

  13.06.24

  

  5G

  

  No Year Group assembly

  



  Date
  

  Event
  

  Year Group
  

  Community
Participation 

  

 March 2024
  

   

  

   

  

   

  

Tuesday 19th March and
Thursday 21st March

Parent Consultation evenings,
including full time Haven pupils. Appointments now available to book via Arbor

Monday 25th March and  
Tuesday 26th March
  

  Residential trip to Walton Firs
  

  Year 4
  

   
  

Wednesday 27th March Easter Church Service KS2

Thursday 28th March End of term (1:15pm finish)   
  

 April 2024
  

   

  

   

  

   

  

Monday 15th April Back to school - start of the summer term 

Medication and sickness...

Key dates for spring term...

We appreciate that many children are suffering with coughs and colds at this time of year and often they are easily treated with
calpol, however if your child requires antibiotics they must have had at least 24 hour’s worth of antibiotics before they can come in to
school. This is in case of allergic reaction to the medication and to reduce the spread of infection. If in doubt, please call the office.



18th March

 25th March

 Week
 commencing
 

 PM
 

 PM
 

 AM
 

 AM
 

 Session
 

5H

 Monday
 

 Tuesday
 

 Wednesday
 

 Thursday
 

Swimming...

3H

School Lunches...

Lunches
School lunches are still available to book on the Arbor app up to the end of this term – we do have a 5 day cut
off for ordering so please make your choices as soon as possible to avoid disappointment. If there are any
days that you are not able to book for due to missing the deadline you will need to provide a packed lunch from
home. Please also ensure your meal accounts are kept topped up.

Packed Lunches
We all have a responsibility to help our children learn how to eat healthily and this includes what is in their
lunchboxes - a healthy packed lunch can also have a beneficial effect on our children’s behaviour in the
classroom. 

Please remember we are a nut free school and as such food that contains nuts must NOT be brought into
school, including as part of a packed lunch or snack.

5J 5J 5J 5J

3B 3B 3B 3B

5H

3H

5H

3H

5H

3H



School Clubs...
Please note; ALL after school clubs finish at 4.20pm, children should be picked up promptly.



 
One of our Year 6 students Serena Guo has been performing in the National Theatre performance of
Dear Octopus. This is Serena’s first professional show and is playing the character Kathleen ‘Scrap’
Kenton. Not only has she taken part in numerous rehearsal days and is now performing many times
a week, to thousands of people. A few members across the school have been to watch this fantastic
performance, she is absolutely wonderful and definitely deserves a huge celebration for everything
she has achieved. We are so proud of Serena, what an absolute star. 

The play is on untill the 27th March if you would like to go to watch and show your support.

Celebration/ We Are Proud... 



This photo was from last week's yr 6 house vaulting competition. Congratulations to the following
pupils who received a medal. They are;

1.Lucy 

2. Elsie 

3. Lucio 
     Amy 
     Luke 

House competition 
results;

 Einstein 180p
 Rowling 155p
 Attenborough 128p
 Nightingale 81p

   

 

 

Yr 6 vault house competition...  

Year 1 Sportshall...

12 children from Year 1 headed to Guildford Spectrum last Wednesday to take part
in the Sportshall event. Teams from different schools in the area took part and the
children took part in a range of sports activities including throwing, jumping and relay
races. The children were fantastic and tried their best in all their events- they kept
smiling all afternoon and had great fun working as a team. 



Friends of Goldworth News 

Dates for your Diary

Friday, 26th April – School Discos 
School disco tickets are now available to buy from www.pta-events.co.uk/friendsofgoldsworth so

book now to avoid disappointment! Please note, tickets will not be available on the door. If you are
able to help out at any of the discos, please register as a volunteer when you book your tickets or

email us at chair@goldsworthfriends.org.uk  

 
Sunday, 7th July – Summer Fayre 

Summer may seem like a long way off, but save the date now for our Summer Fayre! 

 
Pay It Forward 

Our PTA events are an opportunity for our school community to come together to celebrate and have
fun, and we want to make them accessible to everyone in our community. While we try to keep the

entrance price of our events affordable, for some this may be a challenge, which is why we've created
our Pay It Forward scheme. 

 

If you would like to help cover the entrance cost to an event for those who may need support at this
time, please donate via www.pta-events.co.uk/friendsofgoldsworth. If you want to donate for a

specific event, please include the name of the event when making payment. 
 

The PTA works with the school to allocate these funds to those who need them.    

 
Keep Updated 

Remember to follow us on Facebook www.facebook.com/friendsofgoldsworth and Instagram
www.instagram.com/friendsofgoldsworth for updates and reminders. We also have a costume swap

group on Facebook https://www.facebook.com/groups/2057262757820608, where you can find
second hand costumes for World Book Day, class performances and other school dress up days. 

http://www.pta-events.co.uk/friendsofgoldsworth
mailto:chair@goldsworthfriends.org.uk
mailto:chair@goldsworthfriends.org.uk
http://www.pta-events.co.uk/friendsofgoldsworth
http://www.facebook.com/friendsofgoldsworth
http://www.instagram.com/friendsofgoldsworth
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2057262757820608


Wise Owl club
The Club offers a wide variety of activities ranging from arts and crafts and forest school to multi-sports

run by our experienced playworkers. There is a large range of resources to entertain the children. We also
make use of the school halls, the playgrounds and climbing structures (weather and light permitting) and

our environmental area for forest school. A varied menu is available ranging from hot and cold snacks.
The After School Club runs from the end of school day to 6.00pm (except on the last day of term when it

closes at 4.30pm as school also finishes early).

Wise Owl Club waiting list is open for Friday's only 
The Wise Owl Club waiting list form to apply for FRIDAY sessions ONLY will be open from Saturday 16th March

to Friday 22nd March 2024.

We have a number of Friday places waiting to be filled. If you would like to go on the list for a Friday Breakfast
club session/After-school session please complete the form on this link. If there are more applicants than

places we will use a ballot system.

https://forms.gle/nVHnXLQUcWXinbgp8

Thank you
 

Goldsworth Primary School, 
Bridge Barn Lane, Woking

Surrey. GU21 6NL
01483 771321 office@goldsworthprimary.co.uk  

https://goldsworthprimary.co.uk

https://forms.gle/nVHnXLQUcWXinbgp8
mailto:admin@goldsworthprimary.co.uk
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Surrey Youth Games / Duathlon / Junior Basketball 







ntsports
PROFESSIONAL SPORTS COACHING

@ Goldsworth Primary

Girls and Boys 
Reception to Yr 6

For dates & more info visit ntsports.co.uk

Easter
Holiday Camp
Wk 1: Tues 2nd - Thurs 4th April (3 days)
Wk 2: Mon 8th - Thurs 11th April (4 days) 

Multi-Sports and Activities

Fun and engaging
sporting activities
to promote skills

and team-building

Starting fromLess than£3.60 perhour



L-SPA Drop in session - Woking Family Centre

Woking Family Centre are pleased to be working in partnership with Learners Single Point of
Access L-SPA. The Family Communication Officers have a range of knowledge and experience

of additional needs and advocate the importance of early intervention for young people and
their families to provide the ‘right support at the right time’.

 
L-SPA provide a professional network and understanding of the EHCN assessment process for

an Education, Health Care Plan (EHCP).

 
The Team can offer support with:

 
Understand the graduated response to SEND (Special Educational Need and Disabilities)

What ordinarily available provision is and what this looks like in educational settings
Understanding a ‘No to Assess’ Educational Health Care Needs Assessment decision.

Signposting to appropriate services for support, advice, and intervention.
How to collaborate effectively with educational setting.

 
Dates: Thursday 21st March & Friday 26th April 2024

Venue: Woking Family Centre, Sythwood bungalow, Horsell, Woking GU21 3RX (Next to
Sythwood Primary)

Time: 9.30 – 4pm, Booking only

 
 Date: Friday 24th May 2024

Venue: Parkview Community Centre, Sheerwater, Woking GU21 5NZ
Time: 9.30 – 4pm, Booking only

 
To book a 45min, 1-1 appointment with L-SPA please contact kkesara.cheena@woking.gov.uk

 

mailto:kesara.cheena@woking.gov.uk


 

Woking Family Centre is pleased to offer: 

 
Woking Family Centre are pleased to be working with the Learners 
Single Point of Access (L-SPA) Fami l y Communication Officers. 

The Family Communication Officers (FCO’s) have a range of 
knowledge and experience of additional needs and advocate the 

importance of early intervention for young people and their 
families to provide the ‘right support at the right time’. 

The FCO’s can support families wi th: 

•Understanding the graduated response to SEND (Special 
Educational Needs and Disabi lities). 

•What Ordinarily Available provision is and what this looks 
like in educational settings. 
•Understanding a ‘No to Assess’ Educational Health Care 
Needs Assessment decision. 
•Signposting to appropriate services for support, advice, and 
intervention. 
•  

Find us between 9:30 and 4pm on 
21st February 2024 and 21st March 2024

Family Communication
Officers Drop-in sessions 

How to collaborate effectively with educational settings.

Please contact kesara.cheena@woking.gov.uk to book a 30 
min, 1:1 session with a Family Communication Officer. 



Please see links below to some of the community support available in our local area:

 

Lighthouse Woking  (café, clothes and resources for families, Ukrainian Hub, debt management
 and much more!)

 

Citizens Advice Woking | the charity for your community (wokingcab.org) (benefit, debt, 
housing advice and more)

 

Welcome Church is a Christian church based in the heart of Woking, UK (Lunches on Mondays,
CAP debt and budgeting, job club, toddler groups and more)

 

Home | CAP UK Christians Against Poverty https://capuk.org/ (Provide free debt help)
 

LinkAble | Home (holiday and out of school provision and groups for children and young 
people with disabilities)

 

Home - Shifa The Project for Women's Wellbeing (shifanetwork.org.uk)
 

Tackling Financial Insecurity Together | Turn2us (Learn more about specific benefits and other 
types of support you can get)

https://www.lighthousewoking.org/
https://www.wokingcab.org/
https://www.welcomechurch.uk/
https://capuk.org/
https://www.linkable.org.uk/
https://shifanetwork.org.uk/
https://www.turn2us.org.uk/

